

Meeting Open

- Open: 8:30am
- Present: Vicki Barger, Andrew Smee, Bruce Martin, Dee Kelly, Jonathan Steele, Daryl Gaultier, Ailsa Chittick.

Follow Up

- **Trivia** - Jonathan no longer interested in running the event. Canteen too much.
- **Melbourne Cup** - Dee looking into an event location to see if this is feasible.

Correspondance

- **Arts in the Valley** - Providing a coffee/tea for the Arts in the Valley
 - Visual Arts Exhibition 2018 on Sat-Sun 29th & 30th September at the KV Community Hall.
 - Sculpture in the Valley 2019 Cedar Grove, Jarretts Lane May.
We will decline the September event and suggest the Pre-school or Gavin and Martine Folden directly.
We will offer our services for the Sculpture event next year.
- **Mother's and Father's Day Stalls** - Dalys Hargreaves will be taking over from Lisa.

Treasurer's Report

- Nothing much to report. School uniforms incoming in and Mother's Day as outgoing.

Principal's Report

- **Rockets** - Plastic Bottles are coming in. Rockets will be experimental process. See what works.
- **Film Processing** - Government site. Red Room Poetry Day footage has been sent off. Professional result is returned.
- **Easter Hat Parade** - Thursday 29 March - Courtenay has been preparing and has it under control.
- **Annual Financial Statement** will be released at AGM.
- **Sculpture in the Valley 2019** - Artist Elyssa Sykes-Smith will produce a permanent work at the front of the school.
- **KV Show 2019** - Getting the kids will be involved in a Produce Display for next year.
- **Gutters and roofing** - Being replaced in the K-1, 1-2 class rooms.
- **Bomaderry High School** - Andrew and staff will be meeting with Bomaderry Principal and staff in community of schools program. Bomaderry Principal will be having more of a presence and turning the reputation of the school around. More involvement with their students and ours.

Canteen

- In a effort to get more volunteers, we discussed using Survey Monkey to see if there is a better day of the week for people. Ask would anyone be prepared to do the canteen roster.

Discussion

- **Ethics Class** - Expressions of interest note going home. Andrew meeting with a trained teacher. We discussed allowing parents and children to explore during scripture. Try any class, see if you like it on a term by term based.
- **Term 2 Fete** - Saturday 19th May 10am - 2pm or perhaps starting later, 2pm - 6pm
We will seek expressions of interest then form a sub-committee.
Some initial tasks:
 - See who ran the Billy Cart Races.
 - Cost for a large jumping castle for the carpark.

- Fete Ideas:
 - Cakes, Tea, Coffee, Lemonade, all sorts of food.
 - Kids can grow herbs to sell.
 - Decorate an kangaroo or other animal - environment group stall.
 - Stalls that are just fun and don't necessarily raise money.
 - Handmade stall.
 - Fitness / stretching activities.
- We think a great way for parents to get involved with the school would like parent to come up with an idea for a stall and run with it. Make a profit for the school.
- P&C can provide assistance where necessary by providing some money to get started or you just take back what you put in.

Meeting close and date of next meeting

- Closed: 9:20am. Next meeting: AGM Friday April 6, 2018 at 8:30am.